STRATFIELD SAYE PARISH COUNCIL

c/o Oakridge
New Street
Stratfield Saye

READING

RG7 2EJ
To The Residents of New Street and 

Mortimer Lane, West End Green 









 
   16 January 2020

Dear Residents 
Re: Speeding in Stratfield Saye 
As some of you will already know the Parish Council recently decided on a programme of measures to combat speeding in the village. This will initially be focused on New Street and Mortimer Lane. 

Over the coming months, electronic speed devices will be deployed for limited periods and a Speedwatch scheme manned by village volunteers will be initiated.
Hampshire County Council will also be improving road-markings, subject to budget considerations. Full information can be found on the parish website. 

As a low-cost practical first step, residents of New Street and Mortimer Lane will be supplied with a 30mph wheelie bin sticker (attached). Please fix this to your main bin and on collection days position the bin so the sticker faces oncoming traffic.  Further stickers can be purchased via Amazon and the supplier we have used is Mywheeliebin.

Please direct any observations on comments on how to improve our efforts to reduce speeding in the village to Cllr Mike Toms at cllr.michael.toms@stratfieldsaye-pc.gov.uk. If you would like to volunteer to join the Speedwatch scheme, please contact clerk@stratfieldsaye-pc.gov.uk. 

With best wishes,

Cllr. Andrew Speed

Chairman

